
The July 20, 2011 Board of Health meeting was called to order at 5:01 pm by David B. 
Alper, D.P.M., Chair. 
 
Those present were David B. Alper, D.P.M., Chair, Robert M. Eisendrath, M.D., Vice 
Chair, Donna S. David, R.N., M.N., Member, Angela Braun, Assistant Director, Ellen 
O’Doherty, Clerk. (* Director, Stefan Russakow was attending the NACCHO 
conference.) 
 
There was no public participation and there was no hearing for King’ & Leo’s Ice Cream 
as no one was present to represent them. 
 
The meeting minutes from June 6, 2011 were approved unanimously.  
 
The Disease, Receipts and Financial Reports were discussed. 
 
The Director’s Report and Assistant Director’s Report were reviewed. Minor discussion 
was held regarding the former Andros Diner site, Bruegger’s Bagels now selling ice 
cream and compliance for the summer day camps. 
 
The Animal Control Report and Veterans Service Officer Report were discussed 
including the future of the Veterans Service Officer position. 
 
The Board would like to see a resurgence of the “Girl’s Group” that has been run by the 
Youth & Family Service Coordinator and contact with the new Principal at the High 
School regarding referrals.  
 
Complaints were reviewed and a short discussion regarding the possibility of mobile 
trucks requesting outdoor seating in the future. More research regarding the type of 
regulations is needed and will be discussed again in the future. 
 
The next meeting of the Board of Health is scheduled for September 14, 2011 at 5:00 pm. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:06 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
David B. Alper, D.P.M., Chair 
 
 
 
 
 
 


